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Newsletter 
Cerebral Palsy Alliance Singapore School 

2 0 1 6  /  T E R M  1  

 

 
 

 

Key Tenets of the 

School 

 
School Vision 

A Community of Happy 

Learners in Living, 

Learning, Working 

 
School Mission 

To equip our students 

with a holistic education 

to Live Meaningfully 

Learn Continuously 

Work Productively 

 
School Values 

 Confidence 

 Respect 

 Resilience 

 
School Beliefs 

 Everyone is Special 

 Everyone can Learn 

 Everyone can Serve 

 
School Thrusts 

 Quality Learning     

Experiences to 

Nurture the Whole 

Child 

 Competent and      

Committed Staff 

 Effective Partnerships 

 Administrative and 

Operational 

Excellence 
 

 

Principal’s Message 
 
             Welcome back to the second term of the school year. I hope you have 
had a great holiday, spending quality time with your child, doing things together 
and strengthening the bonds between the both of you. It has been a very fulfilling 
first term for me as the new Principal of the School and I would like to extend my 
appreciation to all my staff and you, the parents, for your support.  

 This issue of School Newsletter takes a different form as we work 
towards more paperless options in our communications with staff and parents. 
We are exploring more channels of communications with parents, with the 
inclusion of electronic mail (email). The School Newsletter will be emailed to you 
and uploaded to the School website (http://www.cpas.org.sg/our-
programmes/special-ed-sch/about-school/). This will reduce the need to print hard 
copies and help save a few trees. 

 This year, one of the focuses for the School is to build a closer 
relationship with parents. The Parent Support Group (PSG) has just been set up 
and we have recruited a group of parents who are keen to be more involved in the 
School programmes. Some of you have indicated your interest to assist in ad hoc 
activities while others are able to commit your time on a more regular basis. We 
are very grateful to this group of parents who have come forth to form the first 
CPASS PSG. I will be meeting up with the PSG soon to formulate our plans for 
this year. Besides the provision of support to the School, the PSG will also look 
into the needs of the other parents. We will explore organising activities for 
parents to interact and bond so that we can support each other. The Social Work 
Department will also continue to mount workshops or sharing sessions for all 
parents regardless of their involvement in the PSG. 

 The key to building this closer relationship with you is communication. 
Please continue your communications with the teachers through different modes 
such as through the email, SMS, pupils’ diary or even a face-to-face meetings. Do 
clarify your doubts with the teachers and share with one another any successful 
strategy to support your child, who will definitely benefit from the strong 
collaboration. So let’s work towards a fulfilling term two. I wish you and your 
family a smooth year ahead! 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Koh-Lim Ai Lay 
School Principal 
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ST 1: Quality Learning Experiences to Nurture the Whole Child 

 

 

  

Trans-Disciplinary Approach 
 
As part of the CPAS organization’s strategic plan, 

the school piloted the Trans-D Approach in 

service delivery. The 4 key features in Trans-D 

Approach are family-centred practice, routine-

based practice, natural environment-based 

practice and strength-based practice. 

 

We are glad to share that we have started to 

conduct physical exercises during assembly in the 

School Hall with the assistance of the therapists 

on every Wednesday. 

 

We look forward to working closely with you to 

achieve the best outcome for your child! 

 

Written by: Mr Sebastian Koh, VP 

 

 
 

 
Physical exercises in the School Hall 

 

The Future of Us Exhibition 
 

On 17 February 2016, students, teachers and 

volunteers from classes Owl 1A, Eagle 7A, Eagle 

8A & Eagle 10A attended the ‘The Future of Us’ 

exhibition at Marina Boulevard.  
 

Students interacted with the elements on display 

and expressed their hopes for Singapore.  They 

enjoyed watching a short film about two 

generations of Singaporeans in 1965 and 2030.  
 

At the Symphony of the City, they were entertained 

by a scale model of the Singapore cityscape and its 

subterranean features.  A segment of the exhibition 

titled ‘Digital Well’ allowed our students to pen 

their aspirations and ideas for the country on a 

tablet. 
 

Written by: Mrs Lee-Tan Chor Hui 

 

 

 



CPAS School 2016 Term 1 Newsletter                                                                                                      3  
 

ST 1: Quality Learning Experiences to Nurture the Whole Child 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learning Journey to Chinatown Heritage Centre 
 

On 18th February 2016, a total of 18 students from four classes, 8 teachers 

and 8 volunteers went for a learning journey to Chinatown Heritage Centre. 

Students got a glimpse of what early life was like for Chinese immigrants in 

Singapore. They saw the culture and traditions these settlers brought with 

them, their lifestyle and living conditions as they lived in the dark and 

cramped quarters of a shop house. Most of the students were surprised when 

the different aspects of traditional living were shown to them. It was an 

important learning opportunity for the students to learn about the progress 

Singapore had made in all facets of living, and that we should appreciate all 

that is around us now.  
 

Written by: Ms Anita Rose 

 

Universal Studio Singapore 
 

On the night of 29th January, a group of 9 students from Music and Dance 

were rewarded with a trip to Universal Studio Singapore. They had worked 

hard to put up a performance for the opening day of the 2015 ASEAN Para 

Games. The students squealed with delight as they emerged from Universal 

studio after enjoying the Shrek 4D and ‘water world’ show. As one student 

puts it - ‘It was chaotic but I had fun!!!!’ Kudos to our students!! 
 

Written by: Ms Anita Rose 

  

 

Project Minimart - Lunar New Year Sales and Valentine’s Day 
Sales 
 

Led by Eagle 10A and Eagle 7A, Functional Senior classes took charge of 

the yearly Lunar New Year Sales on 3rd of February 2016 for the PM session 

and on 4th of February 2016 for the AM session, as well as Valentine’s Day 

Sales on 11th of February 2016. 
 

Students, together with guidance from their teachers, planned the sales event 

which started at least 3 weeks before the sales event. They worked hard as a 

team within their classes to complete craft projects for sale. They 

collaborated with neighbouring classes to come up with flyers and posters 

for the sales event. 
 

Through these sales events, students learnt how to work as a team and deal 

with stressful conditions to meet deadlines. In the process, students learnt 

skills that build up their self-esteem and confidence. 
 

Written by: Mr Alvin Yeo 
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ST 1: Quality Learning Experiences to Nurture the Whole Child 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Ministry of Bellz 
 

On the 30th of January 2016, a group of teachers and students from Music & 

Movement CCA and Desk Bells & Percussion CCA attended the 

inaugural Sensory/Autism Friendly Show by the Ministry of Bellz at 

Victoria Theatre. The purpose of the outing was to expose our students to 

musicals and also to inspire and enrich the students in their music related 

CCAs. Before the concert, the students were treated to an array of pre-

concert activities that allowed students to try their hands at playing some of 

the instruments that were featured in the concert. During the show, students 

enjoyed musical theatre music that were performed on hand bells and other 

percussion instruments. Singers, actors, and dancers performed familiar 

songs such as The Lion King, Aladdin, Singing in the Rain, Bibiks go 

Broadway (Singapore).  

 

It was great to see that many students enjoying themselves who rocked and 

sang along to the music! On the whole, it was a fun and enriching event!  
 

Written by: Ms Gena Tan 

 

 

 CPAS School-Total Defence Observance Day 2016 

 

 Total Defence Day was observed on the 15th 

February 2016 and the theme was 

ñTogether We Keep Singapore Strongò. 
Both AM and PM sessions learned about 

the different aspects of Total Defence 

through a short presentation. There was also 

a Poster cum Slogan competition which 

received overwhelming responses from all 

the students. Eleven students won prizes for 

putting up their beautiful posters.  

 

Written by: Mr John Liu 
 

The Best Winning Entries for the Total Defence Poster 

cum Slogan Competition 2016 
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ST 2: Competent and Committed Staff 

 

 

New Staff 
 

We welcome the following new staff to CPAS School: 

 

1. Mrs Koh-Lim Ai Lay, Principal 

 

2. Ms Benedicta J Silvia, Teacher 

 

3. Ms Chan Ju Lieh, Teacher 

 

4. Ms Sabrina Mok Qian Hui, Teacher                                                                   

 

 
 

 
Ms Sabrina Mok 

 
 Ms Chan Ju Lieh 

 
Ms Benedicta J Silvia 

 
Mrs Koh-Lim Ai Lay 

ICT Team Sharing Sessions on 26th January and 19th February 
 

ICT is a very powerful tool we can use to provide meaningful access to the curriculum for 

our students. Our ICT team & AT clinic conducted two in-house sharing sessions for the 

teachers on 29th January and 19th February 2016.  
 

Teachers had fun exploring different educational games using different switches on the 

computer or iPad. During a sharing session, teachers Mr Feng Kai and Ms Joanna shared 

about their experiences using the ‘ChooseIt! Maker 3’ application to create interactive 

teaching materials. Teachers explored the application to create personalized learning 

materials catered to each individual student in their class. 
 

Written by: Mr Alvin Yeo                                                                 
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ST 3: Effective Partnerships 

 

 

 

 

  

We are grateful to Ms Jasmine Png and 
Mr Jason Teng who kindly sponsored 
Lion Dance performance and goodie 

bags for our students! 

 
The arrival of God of Fortune 

 

 
Choosing the best dressed girl & boy 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Gifts from Rolls Royce & NOL 
In celebration of Christmas, corporate partners, Rolls Royce and NOL 

sponsored Christmas gifts for all students.  We are truly grateful for their kind 

gesture. 

 

MacDonald’s Meals for students and staff on 10 February 2016 
A very big Thank You to Dr Valli and family who sponsored MacDonald's 

meals and toys to all staff and students! 

 

 

 

 

                                                                 

 

 

 
2016 Chinese New Year Celebrations 
 

On 18th January, CPAS School was abuzz with festive joy and celebratory mood in preparation for the 

Chinese Lunar New Year. While the hall was adorned with bright CNY decorations, students and staff 

donned colourful ethnic costumes to mark the special occasion.  
 

The highlight of the day was the ‘Best-Dressed’ competition. Students and staff modelled on stage 

with their eye-catching ethnic costumes. 
 

Another highly anticipated highpoint was the appearance of the ‘Cai Sen Ye’ (God of Fortune), who 

gave away red packets (Hong Bao) to everyone present. The celebration ended with students 

presenting mandarin oranges to their respective class teachers.  
 

Written by: Mdm Noredah Sim 

 

 

 

A very big Thank You to Mrs Koh 
who sponsored the mandarin 

oranges for all staff! 

 

We are grateful to Ms Jasmine Png and 
Mr Jason Teng who kindly sponsored 
Lion Dance performance and goodie 

bags for our students! 
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ST 4: Admin & Operational Excellence 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates in Term 2  

(21 March 2016 to 27 May 2016)  
 

Friday, 25 March 2016 Good Friday 

Friday, 8 April 2016 International Friendship Day 

* Sunday 1 May Labour Day 

Saturday, 14 May 2016 Sports Day 

** Saturday 21 May Vesak Day 

Saturday 28 May 2016 to Sunday 26 Jun 2016 School Holidays 

 

* Monday, 2 May will be a public holiday. 
** Monday, 23 May, will be a school holiday. 

 

Contact Tracing 

To ensure that we are able to contact all parents / guardians / caregivers for exigencies, and to 

help the school in communicating effectively, please inform your child’s teacher of any 

change in the following: 

  Contact details (mobile / email address / home telephone number) 

 

  Home address 

 

 
CEREBRAL PALSY ALLIANCE SINGAPORE SCHOOL 

 

Cerebral Palsy Centre 
65 Pasir Ris Drive 1 
Singapore 519529 

 

Email: cpasschool@cpas.org.sg 
Tel: (65) 6585 5634 / 6585 5640 

Fax: (65) 6585 5635 

 

 

 


